
 

Class 3 Newsletter – Autumn Term – 20th September 2024 

Contact 

 
Staff Contact Details: Mrs Bolton 

r.bolton@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk  
School Office Tel: 01772 729880 

 
Class Open Door  

Tuesday 3:20pm – 3:40pm 
 

This is a great opportunity for you to pop into school for a 
chat about any concerns you may have, ask any questions 
or just to have a look at the work Class 3 have been doing 

that week  

Quick Class Reminders! 

 Book bags need to be brought into school every day 

 Please check book bags for letters or forms which come 
home 

 Homework is due in every Wednesday 

 Earrings must be removed for PE – staff are not allowed 
to do this 

 Please ensure all clothes are named – we already have a 
massive amount of lost property in school! 

    Dates and Information for the rest of half term 

Thursday 3rd October – Autumn Praise, 10am in 
the school hall. All welcome 
Sunday 6th October – Harvest Service @ 10:30am 
at St Christopher’s, Lea. All welcome 
Friday 18th October – Red Card for Racism Day 
                                        Half term begins at 3.15pm. 

 

Class Superstar –     Bridget for being very helpful to the younger children in class  
                                    Jackson for settling into Class 3 really well 
Writer of the Week- Fran for writing a wonderful letter of thanks to Bethell for improving our school grounds  
                                      Layton for trying really hard with his written work 
Christian Value –     Brogan for showing friendship towards others 
                                    Lyla – May for being a Year 4 kindness ambassador 
 

In Class 
We are all settling well into our new routines and, for the Year 3 children, finding out about being a junior! Thank 
you to the parents who were able to attend the Welcome Meeting last week, where I was able to share some key 

information about Class 3. Please refer to the website for the notes from this meeting, as well as our half term 
overview and Autumn class targets. It is often a giant leap forward, with different expectations and responsibilities 
and I am very proud of the way the children have managed this so far. In class, we are reading Charlotte’s Web and 

doing many related writing activities. The children are really enjoying the story and are able to identify key 
information in the text as well as inferring information from the context of the story. We have been looking at 

numbers to 10,000 in our Maths and using a lot of equipment to help us, including Base 10, place value counters 
and place value charts. In our Science, we have been classifying animals and have started our gymnastics unit in PE. 
Ask your child to show you the ‘Rubber Chicken’ warm up which we have loved doing as part of our Music sessions! 

 

Diamond 9 word this week s UNIQUE 

Homework 

 

Apologies! There seems to be some confusion about homework. I have 

spoken to all the children several times and shown them a ‘model’ 

homework so that they are able to see what I expect. Spellings need to 

be written out 3 times each in the yellow book, TTRS needs to be 

completed and I check this on my computer each week. The project 

work is for the whole half term – the children choose ONE of the ideas 

and complete this before the 16th October. If they wish to do more than 

one of the suggestions, that is great, but there is only a requirement to 

complete one. I hope this helps to clarify things a little!    


